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(Left to Right) Officer-in-Charge Deputy National Statistician (OIC-DNS) Minerva Eloisa P. 

Esquivias of the Philippine Statistics Authority (PSA), Ms. Darlene R. Perez (PSA), Ms. Rea Mae 

L. Bugarin (PSA), Ms. Lotis I. Ira (PSA), Ms. Emalyn P. Pineda (PSA), Ms. Jerna Angela Esteban

of the Department of Budget and Management (DBM), Ms. Clarissa Mae A. Jagno (DBM),

Ms. Jae/lie Ann R. San Miguel (DBM), Acting Asst. Dir. Maria Cecilia Socorro M. Abogado (DBM),

and OIC-DNS Clemente S. Manaog (PSA). Bottom Photo - Budget Briefing and Workshop
participants.

The Philippine Statistics Authority (PSA), through the Statistical Policies 
and Programs Division (SPPD) of the Standards Service (SS), conducted 
the Briefing and Workshop on Fiscal Year (FY) 2025 Philippine Statistical 
System (PSS) Budget Preparation on 15 February 2024. It was attended 
by 132 participants from 55 government agencies including departments 
and their attached agencies, legislative bodies, executive offices, 
constitutional bodies, and the PSA, among others. 
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On its 7th year, the briefing served as a venue to orient and/or reorient 

government agencies in the PSS on specific considerations and 

procedures in the preparation of statistical budgets and clarify 

issues/concerns about budget framework/guidelines and statistical 

budget preparation/review process. 

To start the program, a Welcome Remarks was delivered by 

PSA Officer-in-Charge Deputy National Statistician (OIC-DNS) 

Minerva Eloisa P. Esquivias, on behalf of 

PSA Undersecretary Claire Dennis S. Mapa. Usec. Mapa's message 

underscored the critical role of the government in providing statistical 

information and services to the public, hence, there is a need to ensure 

linkage between statistical planning and budgeting and continuous 

rational allocation of funds for necessary statistical programs and 

activities. Usec. Mapa's message also stated that there is a need to 

establish and enhance statistical systems and procedures while 

establishing strong countermeasures for information technology security 

attacks as it is also vital in the improvement of the PSS. 

Resource persons from the PSA and the Department of Budget and 

Management (DBM) presented the following topics: 

1. The Statistical Budget Review System

2. Considerations for FY 2025 Statistical Budget

3. Philippine Statistical Development Program (PSDP) 2023-2029

4. Fiscal Planning

5. Salient Features of National Budget Memorandum (NBM)

No. 149

6. Tier 2 Budget Preparation

After the presentations, an open forum was held to clarify some concerns 

regarding PSS budget preparation and the evaluation process, among 

others. A workshop was also held for the participants to identify statistical 

activities to be undertaken by their respective agencies and to draft/review 

their budget proposals. Participants were also reminded of the deadline 

for submission of signed statistical budget proposals to PSA, 

that is on 08 March 2024. 
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